First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, September 18, 2016

FUUSM RE building - parlor 
Attending: George Banziger, Ralph Olander, Gary Hamilton, Heather Royer, Cindy Taylor, Roger Kalter, Stassa Phillips (Community Meal Teams), Chris and Kelcey Jacobs, and Adeline and Mike Bailey.
Heather Royer chaired the meeting.
Agenda
Minutes of the August meeting were approved as amended.
Committee Goals and Objectives Committee chair Dawn Hewitt, who could not be present for this meeting, will be attending the Committee Recharge on September 24, where she will be representing GS. She asked that the committee consider goals and objectives for GS for the 2016-2017 service year, for presentation at the Recharge. Dawn proposed three goals which the committee discussed and revised, as follows:

1) Expand and strengthen our relationships with local environmental groups (outside FUUSM) to work on common goals 

2) Support expansion of solar panel installations on FUUSM; support financing additional  installations (or possible buyout of Ballantyne LLC) through capital campaign. Continue to encourage all FUUSM members and friends to practice a Seventh-Principle lifestyle. 
Report on FUUSM solar panels project George Banziger reported current status on the project. Dave Ballantyne, through his Golden Rule LLC, finalized the purchase of the solar panels for the church on September 16. Pickering Solar won the bid, coming in at $42,000. The installation, which was scaled back from original plans to cover both the sanctuary and RE building, will cover 66% of the sanctuary power costs. FUUSM will receive two electric bills, with Dave's LLC  receiving the net overage. Aggregate billing is still being considered. George said the congregation will have the opportunity to invest in future expansion of the project through the capital campaign.  Additionally, George said the solar installation is a statement to the community of our commitment to our principles. 
Community Meals responsibilities Mike Bailey reminded GS that we need to thank the Community Meals Teams for their continued cooperation with GS in applying green practices to meal preparation, serving, and clean-up. Stassa Phillips, representing the Community Meals planning committee, thanked GS for providing additional help to fill in some staffing gaps at the September meal. Stassa said that help made it possible to continue green efforts, especially on that occasion to use regular plates, not paper products. GS members requested that Gwen Banziger supply GS with a list of members of all three teams so we could formalize our responsibilities and make certain we have adequate representation on all teams. George agreed to send the lists to GS.

Stassa also said efforts should be made to inform other groups using the Fellowship Hall about recycling and other green efforts. It was suggested that information might be added to the building use “contract” and that the information might be reviewed each year with groups who regularly use the facility. Heather suggested that GS might write a letter to the regular Thursday night group, explaining our efforts, particularly regarding recycling. Additionally, GS reviewed our commitment to helping pay for the compostable take-out containers; Stassa said that is not necessary at this time.  
Screening “Groundswell Rising” Co-sponsors Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action chose the October 15 date for showing the documentary, and some MOVCA members have volunteered to help provide refreshments. Adeline will send a pdf of a promotional flyer for GS and MOVCA members to print and distribute. She plans to invite other activist groups (ACFAN, Torch Can Do!, etc.) to join us and possibly participate in post-film discussion.  She will solicit additional help with refreshments, set-up, clean-up, and participation in discussion.
Appalachian Renewable Energy Consumer Cooperative report  Mike reported that ARECC has formalized an agreement with OHSun to organize a co-op in Athens County. The initial informational meeting will be held on September 28 in Athens. Anyone interested is welcome to attend. Mike and Adeline plan to go, but still hope there is enough interest in solar to organize a separate co-op in the Mid-Ohio Valley. 
Worship and Music project Adeline reported that the W&M committee and the Faith-Based Initiatives wing of MOVCA (and maybe GS?) are investigating bringing the Rev. Michael Dowd to FUUSM for a special program open to the public some time in spring of 2017. Dowd spoke at a workshop at UUA's 2016 General Assembly; he presented a program at FUUSM some years ago. Dowd and his wife, Connie Barlow, call themselves America's "evolutionary evangelists", live permanently on the road, teaching and preaching an awe-inspiring, inclusive, science-based message of hope and possibility in churches and living rooms as well as in public and private schools all across North America. Adeline is initiating efforts to see if  we can get on their speaking schedule. More info as it becomes available.
Coffee Sales A recent message to GS from Cindy Taylor about injustices of suppliers of chocolate brought up the question of reviving sale of Equal Exchange chocolate products in addition to coffee during Sunday's social hour. Adeline said more help with sales would be appreciated. Cindy suggested that giving information about where to purchase fair-trade chocolate produced by more ethical sources would be a better approach than adding something else to inventory and sales. Cindy recently assisted with coffee sales; Heather Royer also volunteered to help in future. Cooperation with De-Clutter Team The request from the Everything in Its Place team regarding removal of a table in the FH that holds some of GS's recycle collection containers and finding a new location for the containers was discussed. The de-clutter team is also looking for a better location to store the folding chairs. Heather suggested the recycle containers could fit on a box-like, wheeled shelf designed to accommodate some of the chairs. The shelf would be placed under the GS bulletin board. She will draw up plans for constructing one and send it to Buildings and Grounds for consideration. No temporary placement for the containers was proposed. 
New Business

Letter to AA Heather proposed GS draft a letter to the AA group regarding recycling practices at FUUSM. The letter would be sent through the Board of Trustees.
Free Canopy! Gary Hamilton offered to donate a 10' x 10' pop-up canopy to GS. He will store it and make it available to GS and other coalition groups. GS gratefully accepted.
Forum on Alternative Transportation Roger Kalter announced a meeting focused on coordination of alternative transportation which will look at the multi-use trails in our area. Organized by Jane Call of the county health department, the meeting is schedule for October 17, 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. at the Lafayette Hotel. Anyone interested in attending can contact Roger for more information: 740-525-1833.
Service Auction FUUSM's Annual Service Auction will take place on November 18 at the Lafayette Hotel. Mike Bailey is heading up the committee. He reminded the group that in the past GS has supported the auction with a donation.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe
